
Monarch Band Boosters Meeting Minutes
September 11, 2019 7:00pm Regular Meeting
Band Room, Monarch High School, Louisville, CO


Attendance:  Michelle Gussenbauer, Andrea Haight, Kellen Hatch, Tim Johnson, Arik Klingensmith, Liz Klingensmith, Libby Locker, Andy Meseck, Laura Nevitt, Rachel Nussbaum, Chuck Stephen, Brenda Weissmann, Paul Weissmann, Kathryn Wolf 

Prior Business:
-Minutes Approved from August Meeting – The August 14th Meeting Minutes were approved – Tim Johnson motioned, Rachel Nussbaum seconded.
-Review Key Action Items
	 – Status of Logos on Trailer – Logos look great – Mr. Stephen suggested replacing the logo on the semi at some point so they match – three-sided to include the back.  Chuck Haight has purchased three commercial-grade canopies.
	
Executive Reports:
President – Andy had a meeting with Laura Nevitt to discuss logistics and facilities.  The Legacy sign-up will be ready by Friday.  He would like to have a plan to train and license drivers for next year so that we do not continue to rely on alumni.  He has plans to meet with a representative from the Dolphins swim team to get feedback on how they run their volunteer program and will report back with a proposal after the end of the season. 
Vice President – Tim will report during Tag Day wrap-up. 
[bookmark: _GoBack]Treasurer – Disney payments are at @ $60,000.00.  CO Gives donations are @ $2,400.00 as of September 10th, and Tag Day brought in roughly $25,000.00.  Scrip sales are @ $500.00, which does not include the King Soopers quarterly report.  All the participating bands have paid the entrance fee for the Festival.  We have spent money from the Instrument Purchase Fund on the baritones.            
Communications Director – Brenda has prepared the Announcer Script for the Festival and proofread the programs, which have been printed.  She will have an announcement out before the Festival for volunteers, and a reminder the Friday before.
Director – The show is a week ahead of the practice schedule.  They will perform at the football game next Friday as a rehearsal for the Festival and the equipment can stay at Centaurus.  He is scheduling practice from 10-12 on Saturday at Centaurus.  Buses will leave Monarch at 4:15 for the students who are not staying to volunteer at the Festival.  The logistics for the RV and trailer are still being worked out for the Festival and Legacy.  Mr. Stephen has reserved two charter buses for State at a cost of $4,200.00.  He will see if the District will consider paying half.  The awards will be presented at 8:15 at State, so students will likely be home by midnight.  The Big Cat Festival will have the same format as Pomona.  He is moving the date for Concert Band due to Yom Kippur, and will update the calendar.  He is hoping to have clinicians come in for Wind Ensemble and Symphonic Band at least three times a month.  Mrs. Church is using Infinite Campus to communicate with jazz band members. 


Fundraiser Chair Reports:
Scrip – Wendy Podesta will continue to run Scrip until March, then we will need a new volunteer.  There is still $2,000.00 in the inventory, which would net a $200.00 profit.  This amount does not reflect cards that were purchased at the recent Mom's Night Out.   
Tag Day – Tim presented a report on Tag Day (attached).  Things to take into account included a decrease in the number of band members, the extreme heat, and less volunteer drivers (which accounted for four orphaned routes).  We purchased 6,000 tags for $800.00 - 4,800 tags were left out, possibly the Lafayette Peach Festival that day accounted for less people being at home - so we will need to reorder for next year.  There were auxiliary drivers on call to deliver water and tags - a better texting program will improve communication.  Libby mentioned that Collin is using Slack for the pit volunteers.  There does not seem to be any consistency with routes and donations over the years.  Mr. Stephen will make an announcement about Beyond Tag Day to encourage students to reach out to out-of-town family and friends.  Next year we may pursue more corporate matches prior to the event.
Peach Sale – Andrea will report on the Peach Sale financials at the next meeting.
 
Current Ensemble and Representative Reports:
Concert Band – Need new Rep  
Jazz Band – Need new Rep 
Indoor Percussion – Gussenbauers 
Color Guard/Winter Guard – Rachel Nussbaum - Winter Guard will hold a kick-off meeting before State.  Rachel sold $1,500.00 worth of silks and costumes.
Marching Band – Libby Locker - Libby reported that parents have been asking about the Disney fundraisers.  Two product delivery dates are on the calendar - October 10th and December 17th.  She will have the Sign Up for Legacy ready by Friday.  There are three chaperones committed to going on the buses.  We receive 30 passes for prop/pit pushers and crew.  Todd Allenson will coordinate the prop load and unload.  Libby will discuss ideas and feedback for the Band Banquet with Mr. Stephen.
Marching Festival – Paul Weissmann – The final Festival planning meeting will begin upon adjournment.

New Business - Updates and Discussion:
	- 2020-2021 Season Volunteer Plan - Andy will report after the end of the season.
	- Monarch Boosters - We need 1/3 of band booster parents to sign up - about 33 families.  Winter Guard and MIP already have members signed up - we will need to have a representative at every meeting to receive the grant.

Tim Johnson made a motion to adjourn, Libby Locker seconded, and the meeting was adjourned at 7:55pm.




2019 TAG Day Report
Authored by:  Tim Johnson
Presented to Boosters on September 11, 2019

TAG day was held this year on August 17, 2019.  It was an extremely hot day (temperature in the upper 90’s).  All 99 members of the marching band participated in TAG Day.  Most routes were finished by approximately 2:30 p.m.  Cash and check donations were approximately $22,000 which is a significant decrease from prior years, however credit card donations were not tabulated.

This year, we used new TAGs which were purchased from Minuteman Printing in Broomfield.  The design and content of the TAG was updated to reflect updated laws as well as an updated donation system linked to the website.  Also, a QR code was added for the first time to the TAG.  The Boosters purchased 6000 TAGS with the anticipation this would be a multi-year supply.

Challenges this year included the weather, a lack of volunteer drivers, the actual date of the event, and the number of TAGs purchased.  As previously stated, the weather was very hot.  Water was supplied this year and there were several auxiliary drivers (those who did not get their level 3 volunteer clearance to drive) who provided TAGs and waters to the band members.  There was an insufficient number of drivers this year.  Normally, there are approximately 23 routes that need to be covered.  This year, there were only 19 drivers, so four zones were considered “orphan” routes.  Those routes were covered by students, but eight (8) of the drivers were asked to help support the four orphaned routes.  Ironically, those routes did well with donations.  Next, TAG day coincided with the annual Lafayette Peach festival.  Students reported that residents told them they would not get a lot of folks coming to the door because they were at the festival.  We might check this in the future for scheduling.

One observation about spending.  I had access to the 2016 and 2017 donation amounts from the various routes.  There does not seem to be a consistent pattern of donations apart from a couple of routes which always outperform others.

NEW THIS YEAR – given the nature of donations, the recent change in the tax laws which greatly reduce a donor’s ability to deduct the donation, it was decided to offer BEYOND TAG DAY which allows band members to email friends and family living outside of Louisville and Superior to have them donate through the Colorado Gives website.  A separate report will be present to the Boosters about this separate drive.


SUGGESTIONS FOR 2020
· Check well in advance for date conflicts to try to get more people home to answer their doors
· Work on driving volunteers throughout the year to get a larger number of drivers to avoid “orphaned” routes.
· Need to order or reassess the TAGs given the fact that approximately 4800 of the printed 6000 TAGs were used this year
· Need to try to get employer matches for TAG day for area companies
· Try to increase the use of BEYOND TAG DAY to spread donor base

